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KENOSHA – The City of Kenosha will be closing the Pennoyer Park tennis courts effective 

Wednesday, October 4, 2023 for construction. Cicchini Asphalt has been awarded the 

construction contract to convert two of the existing tennis courts to 4 permanent pickleball 

courts. These will be the first permanent pickleball courts in the City of Kenosha.

Construction is estimated to be complete by the end of October. 


